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CONSULTATION ON A PROPOSAL TO EXPAND  

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL. 
 

The Governing Body of Sellindge Primary School would like to hear your views on a 

proposal to expand the School by 0.5 Forms of Entry (FE) becoming a 1 FE school. 

The Consultation Period runs from 18
 
April to 16 May 2016.   

The Governing Body are holding a public meeting to discuss the proposal on Thursday 

28 April, 5:30pm-7:30pm at  

Sellindge Primary School, Main Road, Sellindge, Ashford TN25 6JY 

The consultation document and response form can be downloaded from the school 

website: www.sellindge-ashford.co.uk/welcome  from April 18th.    

Hard copies will be available from the school office. 

 

STANFORD – WITH – POSTLING WI - - JUMBLE SALE 
 

Stanford – with – Postling WI will be holding their annual Jumble Sale on Saturday April 23
rd

 in Sellindge Village 

Hall with the doors opening from 1pm to 3pm. 

Jumble may be left at the Village Hall from 10am – NO ELECTRICALS PLEASE. 

 

 

KINGS & QUEENS TEA PARTY 
 

The Village Hall, Parish Council and Primary School have 

come together to arrange a 90
th
 birthday tea party for Her 

Majesty the Queen. 

The Tea Party will be Fancy Dress, with the theme being 

‘Kings and Queens’, although this will not be compulsory. 

The Tea Party will be held in the Village Hall car park, like we 

did to celebrate the Queens Diamond Jubilee, so please walk to 

the Tea Party as parking will be very limited. 

It is to be held on Saturday June 11
th
 which is the Queens 

Official Birthday from 1.30pm to 5.30pm, programme is yet to 

be finalised, but there will be: 
 

 A tea of sandwiches, cakes and soft drinks, which will all be free.  Small charge for teas and coffees. 

 A fancy dress competition for the best King and Queen, Three age groups up to 6 years, 7 to 11 and 12 to 16. 

Adult can dress up but there will be no prizes, sorry! 

 Some Children’s races – and adults if you want – with prizes for 1
st
, 2

nd
, and 3

rd
 places. 

 Live music and other activities to be arranged – watch this space. 

 LCA are going to do some theatrical performances.     
 

And if it rains it will all take place in the hall. 

 In the evening there is a live band and bar  

All updates will be on the Sellindge Village Hall and Pop-in Facebook page. 

 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

Saturday April 2
nd

 2015 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday May 7
th
 2016. 

 

http://www.sellindge-ashford.co.uk/welcome


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       @ParishSellindge 

Your Council met on Tuesday 8
th
 for it March ordinary monthly meeting.  

The open session produced a variety of issues.  

Unfortunately the planning applications were not able to be discussed or commented on as neither Nigel Fursdon, 

Chairman of the Planning Committee nor the Clerk could down load the plans.  It is hoped that this would take place 

at the Finance & General Purposes Committee later in the month. 

It was agreed that the Parish Council would assist with the purchase of birthday Medals for the Queens 90
th
 Birthday. 

It was also agreed that if there is anyone in the village of Sellindge who is going to be 90 this year they should be 

presented with a medal as well. 
 

So if you are going to be 90 years of age in 2016 please contact the Parish Council office and let me know. We 

need your name and address by 30
th

 April. 
 

Do read the article about the Tea Party to celebrate the Queen’s Birthday.  This will be a free event, but we will need 

to know how many people will be coming, so during the next edition of the Newsletter there will be a slip to send 

back with numbers.  

Your Council have been notified that we came 2
nd

 in the Bags for Help from Tesco.  This is good news as it will help 

with the programme of works at both burial grounds. 

The count for the question ‘do you agree with the Parish Council response to the Highways England questionnaire’ 

took place on Monday 21
st
 at 4.00pm, by an independent auditor in the presence of the Parish Clerk and Michael 

Garrod, the replies were as follows: 38 agreed with the Parish Council response and 36 did not agree with the Parish 

Council response.  Fairly even.  Thank you to all those that took the time to vote.  
 

Councillors have been involved with work outside of meetings, these are the things they have carried out: 

 Two and half hours each week reading papers 

 Around 12 hours a month in the office during opening hours. This enables members of the parish the chance 

to come and speak/ask questions etc. to Councillors. 

 Attending meetings other than the PC meeting; 

 The Chairman has assisted the village caretaker with clearing the drains at the entrance to Harringe Lane. This 

has stopped the flooding. 
 

And last but by no means least, it was with sadness that the Chairman and I attended the funeral of Mr Ken Baxter, 

who passed away last month.  He had been a Parish Councillor and had worked hard for the village.  

Councillors would like to send their condolences to the Mrs Baxter and family. 

The next ordinary parish council meeting is on Tuesday 12
th
 April, by then we will have put the clocks forward so will 

be able to enjoy the lighter evenings. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall and Pop In 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except the 

Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

**NEW** for Monday – Unisex Hair Cutting from £5 from 9.30am to 12 Noon. Scissor over comb – All welcome. 

Tuesday 5
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

Tuesday 5
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm the cost is 

£14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work.   . 

Tuesday 12
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50. 

**NEW** - Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have 

your advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In.  Further dates East Kent Foot Care 2016 – May 10
th
. 

 

TERRI'S CAT RESCUE SKY DIVE 2016' 

I am doing a charity Sky-Dive at Headcorn Aerodrome on 28th April to raise money for 9 rescue cats I have in my 

care. This will be from 12,000 feet! 

I recently had to pay over £2000 for a life-saving operation for one of them (Tomtom) last November and, as I am not 

a registered charity, have no funds for any future emergencies.  I have opened a separate account for any funds raised 

which is the 'Emergency Vet Treatment Fund' with Barclays Bank, for the cats who all came to me in a very sorry 

state over the last few years. 

There is a Sponsorship Form open at the reception desk of Sellindge surgery for anyone who would like to sponsor me 

for the parachute jump, just ask the receptionist.  Also, Sponsorship Forms are available if anyone would like one to 

try to get more sponsorship for me.  There is also a method to donate online at:  www.gofundme.com/emgafcrg   

Takes you to ‘Terri’s Cat Rescue Sky Drive 2016’, you can see photos of the cats, read about what I’m trying to do.2 

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.gofundme.com/emgafcrg


FROM YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066       susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

Each year every councillor at Shepway District Council is allocated £1,500 to spend on community projects and as the 

financial year comes to an end, we thought you would like to see the full list of the projects we’ve supported. 

Susan - £167 for decoration work at Rhodes Minnis Village Hall, £279 for a projection system for Kent (Marine) 

Cadet Force, £300 towards works to the scout hut at Lyminge, £203 to Sellindge Parish Council for a talking litter bin 

outside Sellindge school.   

Jenny - £417 towards the cost of disabled facility toilet at Evington Hall (Elmsted & Hastingleigh Village Hall), £250 

to Age UK Lyminge, £283 to Sellindge Playing Fields for fencing.   

Susan and Jenny jointly - £500 for Sellindge School Parents Association for School Benches, £400 for groundwork 

at Lyminge Bowls Club, £200 towards cost of music at Agincourt Remembered commemoration at Stelling Minnis.   

The list shows the variety of projects across our ward and if you have a project that you think we could support then 

please contact us or download an application form at  

http://www.shepway.gov.uk/your-council/democracy/community-funding    

The funding round for 2016/17 opens at the end of April.    

On quite a different scale, March saw plans for the world's first multi-storey indoor sports park approved by Shepway 

District Council.  Jenny was a member of the Development Control Committee which gave the green light to plans for 

the park which will have three levels of space for skateboarding, freestyle scootering, a climbing wall, boxing, a shop, 

café and offices and function space.  The park will also include a room for bouldering - a style of rock climbing that 

does not need ropes.  The new centre has been designed on behalf of The Roger De Haan Charitable Trust which is 

funding the £10 million project.  The park will be built on the site of the former bingo hall at the junction of Tontine 

Street and Dover Road in Folkestone and it is expected to be completed by the next Folkestone Triennial in 2017. 

We both attended the official opening of the Harbour Arm in Folkestone on 18 March.  Some of you may have visited 

when it opened last summer for 12 weekends.  Now it is open permanently (weather permitting) during the day with 

longer hours at weekends and holiday times (details on folkestoneharbourarm.co.uk).  There are more bars, restaurants 

and cafes than last year, live music at the weekends and rickshaws for those who don’t want to promenade.  It’s a 

foretaste of how attractive the seafront development will be.  Do go and see for yourselves. 

You will all be too well aware of the problems caused by overnight lorry parking in our district, particularly here in 

Sellindge.  Shepway District Council introduced restrictions in known hotspots last November and has recently added 

more locations.  Since the ban was introduced there have been 1,116 penalty charge notices issued and over £9,000 in 

fines collected.  As the overwhelming majority of the offending vehicles are from Eastern Europe, foreign bailiffs 

have been engaged to pursue unpaid fines.  The Penalty Charge Notices will keep being issued till the illegal parking 

stops.  The Shepway officers have also asked Highways England if they can take any measures to stop lorries leaving 

the M20 and coming through the village at night and we await their response.  

Jenny has requested that Matthew Balfour, KCC Cabinet Member for Environment and Transport and a Highways 

England Representative come and see for themselves the state of the A20 through the Village. 

She would also like to explain that the Playing Fields was opened by Henry Cooper in 1972 and is run as a Benevolent 

Society by a Committee of Volunteers.  A small membership fee is charged to help with running costs – from time to 

time grants are received, but there is no regular subsidy from public funds.  Residents of Sellindge and surrounding 

villages are encouraged to become members and / or to get involved in the running of the facilities, so that they are 

retained as a Community Asset.  Currently there are vacancies for Committee Members and help is required with 

running the Boot Fairs.  For further details see www.sellindgeclub.co.uk or Tel 01303 812 437. 

Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your Shepway district councillors 
 

East Kent College in Folkestone in conjunction with Shepway District Council have arranged free Healthy Eating 

Courses.  These will take place at the Campus on Shorncliffe Road from 2.15-5 pm and people will be greeted at 

reception.  They will need to wear sensible footwear and clothing to include a long sleeved shirt.  Dates are - 

 10 May – Cooking for young Mums – how to cook healthily on a strict budget and with minimal experience. 

 14 June – Cooking with the family or for the family. 

 

WEATHER FACTS FOR FEBRUARY 2016 
 

Minimum temp. –5.00°C Thur.25th.   Mean night temp. 2.10°C 
 

Maximum temp. 12.00°C Mon.1st.   Mean day temp. 8.15°C 
 

After a very wet January, February followed with 14 days when rain was recorded, but the rainfall was only 67.82% of 

average, the total for the month being 44.45mm (1.75in).  A prominent feature of the month was strong winds on 11 

days or nights gusting to 48.25 mph.  Temperatures were slightly above average in spite of sunshine hours being 5 

hours below normal.  There were 9 frosts recorded. 
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News from Age UK Hythe and Lyminge…Meet people and have some fun. 
 

The shop and café at our Centres in Lyminge and Hythe are 

open to all and offer a great place to meet friends.  We have a 

great range of activities every week - from art groups to seated 

exercise - and, for anyone wanting to stay all day, we can 

provide transport.  Find out more by calling 01303 269 602. 

Tell us what you need or want and we’ll do our best to oblige. 

Hire the Centre – Both Centres offer great facilities for anyone who needs a meeting room or a comfortable place to 

host an event.  Please call Cleo on 01303 269 602 for details of how to hire the Centres. 

Reaching more people – If you don’t currently use any of our services, could you spare a little time to tell us why? 

Come to a meeting to have a look around, find out more and, most importantly, tell us what is missing.  

Choose any of the three opportunities: 

 Tuesday 26
th
 April, 3pm at Hythe Centre, Stade St, Hythe 

 Wednesday 27
th
 April, 3pm at Lyminge Centre, Everist Court, Station Rd, Lyminge 

 Thursday 28
th
 April, 7pm at Hythe Centre, Stade St, Hythe 

Please call Cathy 01303 269 602 or email her on mfo@ageukhl.org.uk  to reserve a place. Refreshments served!  

Information and Advice Drop-In at Lyminge Library first Monday of the month, 2.15pm  

Come and meet our Information and Advice Officer, Nathalie Austin, for an informal chat about any practical issues 

which may be worrying you. She can help with form-filling, benefits applications, adapting your home and much, 

much more. If you need a longer conversation, she will be able to book a follow-up meeting with you. 

Fundraising events – Our Friends group is working hard on our next big fundraising event which at the Leas Cliff 

Hall in Folkestone on Saturday 7
th

 May.  In the day-time Do It Together!  will be in the Channel Suite with lots of 

activities for different generations.  In the evening, in the main auditorium, the members of the I’m A Performer group 

will be raising the rafters with A Tribute To The Musicals.  The daytime event is free (£1 minimum donation 

encouraged!) and tickets for the evening show are available from the Leas Cliff Hall.  (We still have stalls available if 

your organisation would like a chance to promote your work.) 

We are planning more fundraising events - if anyone is interested in joining the Friends team to help with the 

organisation, please call Cathy on 01303 269 602 or email her on mfo@ageukhl.org.uk    

For more information about any of our events or services call 01303 269 602, email co@ageukhl.org.uk or come and 

say hello in person – we are at Everist Court, Station Rd, Lyminge, CT18 8HQ. Full information available at 

www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   (including daily menus for the next two weeks – see Services: Meal Services) 

and you can find us on Facebook (AgeUkHytheandLyminge) and Twitter (@ageukhl) 

 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC –  

01303 670 561 or e-mail susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  
 

The formal decision to expand the number of school places at Sellindge Primary School is expected to be taken by 

Kent County Council in April.  The costs of the expansion will be met by a £836,000 payment by the developers of 

the new housing in the village and the new places will be timed (as far as is possible) to coincide with the occupation 

of the new homes.  My District Council colleague Jenny Hollingsbee tells me that the doctors’ surgery in Sellindge 

will receive extra funding as a result of the increase in population.  The new development will also fund a traffic 

scheme that should make it possible to have a 30mph speed limit along the A20 past the school and the village hall 

which I know many will welcome.  Now all we need is for the development to start and when I have news on this I 

will let you all know. 

I attended Sellindge Parish Council on March 8
th
 and the main complaint was the state of the A20 and the way 

temporary repairs had failed.  February / March is usually the worst time of year for potholes after several months of 

cold wet weather.  Water gets into cracks, freezes and then expands creating potholes.  Unfortunately it is also the 

worst time of year for repairs as tarmac will not cure properly when it is wet and cold.  Kent Highways must always 

fill a dangerous pothole but over the winter period they know they will probably have to refill it.  However the 

potholes along the A20 had reached crater proportions and I have both reported several myself and underlined the 

urgency with the district manager.  Kent Highways have a reduced budget but potholes are their top priority so do 

please report any you see either on the website www.kent.gov.uk and search for ‘highway faults’ or by phone on 

03000 41 81 81.  Please keep a note of the reference number you are given which helps if you need to chase progress. 

With the weather improving in April (I hope) the repairs will stand a better chance of lasting. 

In his budget speech last month the Chancellor announced a £50 million pothole fund for local authorities in England.  

Kent could use all of this fund and more on our 5,000 miles of road, whatever our share it will be a welcome addition. 

 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB  
 

Venue for April is The Bell Inn, Hythe on Wednesday 27
th
. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.   

Will members please let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 20
th
 if they will be attending.       4 

mailto:mfo@ageukhl.org.uk
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SELLINDGE CRAFT GROUP 

The Craft Group have been meeting at the Sports and Social Club for a year now.  As from April 4
th
, our meetings will 

be held on a MONDAY each week from 1pm to 3pm. 

The past year has been quite eventful when we held our 1
st
 exhibition and sale of work, and thanks to everyone’s 

support, raised funds for the group and were pleased to donate £100 to the local Hospice. 

Members had demonstrations including - - - - Cold Porcelain, Nylon Flowers from Thailand, Felt Flowers, Pressed 

Cards, Decoupage, Parchment Craft, Crochet, Knitting and Painting. 

A pre – Christmas lunch was enjoyed at The Dukes Head, and we attended a lecture by Anna Buruma a brilliant 

costume designer for the Cinema and TV. 

We look forward to another productive year and welcome new members to join us in a friendly and relaxed group.  
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 

April is with us once again.  Last month was a busy one for the club.  

At our March evening meeting, Carol made Flower Arrangements for Easter, which were raffled off at the end of the 

evening.  Congratulations go to Ian for the Best Daffodil entry and he won the Trophy this year!  Our Annual Jumble 

sale took place on the 19th March. 

APRIL evening meeting on Wednesday 20th, DURLING HALL 7-15pm for 7-30pm start there will be a talk by Janet 

Bryant, call the Thrifty Gardener.  The Garden Club are still eager to recruit some new members so why not come 

along and join us, you would be most Welcome. 

If anyone is interested in our Outings this coming year  

 14th May is a day out by coach to The RHS Gardens Hyde Hall.  

 16th July visiting the Lavender Farm & Lullingstone Castle & Gardens.  

Please see Valerie for more details.  And not forgetting our 5 day Holiday to Norfolk on the 19
th
 - 23

rd
 September 

please contact Elaine at the meetings Thank you .  

  

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

VILLAGE CELEBRATION PRAISE – 

11.00 o’clock Sunday 3
rd

 April in the Durling Hall – Sellindge. 

A very informal and friendly service  

Everyone is welcome to come along and join us 

No previous experience necessary. 
 

Dear Friends 

Just a few days ago, we were celebrating Easter with no doubt a few chocolate eggs and maybe a glass to two of 

something special.  We are now in British Summer Time and with the lighter evenings, our thoughts can turn towards 

planning what we might do in the garden or in the house in the coming months, or where we might go on holiday.   

In all this busyness, it is sometimes easy to forget the true meaning of Easter which has an impact on our lives no 

matter what the season or time of year.  It is a message of Resurrection – of new life and new hope when Jesus rose 

again after his death on the cross.  It cannot be denied that his death was painful, both physically for himself and 

mentally and emotionally for his closest family and friends.  His appearances came as a surprise and shock and many 

people found it difficult to understand what was happening.  

We all experience difficulties from time to time and it is within those dark times that we find it hard to work out how 

we can get out of them.  However, solutions and changes sometimes come in a way we could never have expected and 

it is in this context that we may recognise the hand of God at work.  

We cannot tell God what to do or how quickly we would like something done or sorted out.  Sometimes we may need 

to wait for the answer to come and that is by no means easy.  

The Resurrection gives us hope that new things can happen and that may well take us by surprise. 

I wish you every blessing, 

Richard 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Forthcoming services:-     3
rd

   April  11.am.   Village Hall, Celebration Praise. 

    17
th
 April 11.am.   Family Service with Baptism 

    24
th
 April 11.am.   Family Communion with Guest preacher. 

    1
st
   May 11.am.   Village Hall, Celebration Praise. 

 
 

 

Please feel free to contact either myself, Richard on 01303 812 697 or Ian, on 01233 501 039 if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk                       5 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE APRIL 2016 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    
 

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon (Vice – Chairman) of Moorstock,  

Chris Mason of Swan Lane, Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Janet Tritton of Greenfields. 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk   
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO  mob – Nick Hazel 07980 965 439  59007@kent.pnn.police.uk   Info only   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONS  APRIL (TBC) 3.30pm to 4.30pm non emergency 101 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *APRIL* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 13
th

 and 27
th

 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk     

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE MAY 2016 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com   by 2200 hours (10pm) on WEDNESDAY 20
th

 APRIL 2016  with a ‘contact’ name, address 

and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect         

 

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
mailto:59007@kent.pnn.police.uk
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE APRIL 2016  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com             

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)            

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)      **NEW**  

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   

*********MONTHLY********** 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 11
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616  

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  20
th

 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 23
rd

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 25
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 27
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 

 

SATURDAY 2nd – TABLE TOP FAIR  

MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

STANFORD & POSTLING WI JUMBLE SALE 

SATURDAY 23rd – 1pm 
 

 

  
  

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 9
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
FROM 12 NOON 

 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk       

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


 


